Present: Katherine M. Ring, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and John J. Jones. Meeting called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:30 pm.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent, reported Brown Rd. Completed and Bridal Path is open subject to gates and bars. Bob will check the flow of water with the first heavy rain.

Household garbage has been dumped behind the barn. Bob has notified owner to come and clean it up. Brian Brown, Police Chief will follow up.

Brian Brown gave his weekly report. Five or Six police chiefs from other areas will meet on Wednesday to talk over problems they are having with the dispatch service. At this point, Brian is willing to make a change if the cost were guranteed. Too many calls being placed to the police department which are not received in a timely fashion.

Mr. Curran will be purchasing three lots on Gregg Lake Rd. and Holt Hill Rd. He wishes to make improvements to the present house. It is a non-conforming structure at present, and his plans to put a porch around the house would bring the expansion within nine feet of the line as well as 30 feet from the road. He also wishes to put in a foundation and a second floor with three bed rooms. Lloyd Henderson had a copy of the septic approval for that property and gave it to Mr. Curran. Approval is for two bed rooms. Mr. Curran has agreed not to put the porch on at this time and to reduce the bed rooms to two until he has time to check with Water Pollution and Control. Selectmen approved his building permit with this understanding. In the future, Mr. Curran can re-apply for a permit to extend the porch since he does not have the time, at present, to go to the BOA.

Lloyd's bills have been approved for payment.

Mr. Lamoureux's building permit was approved.
Mr. Hemas will need septic approval before the Selectmen will approve his permit.
An appointment will have to be made with Steve Schacht. It is believed he is building before his permit has been approved. Septic approval has not been received. Lloyed suggested Water Pollution and Control be called to check when plans for septic were sent to them since they have been running behind.

Eric Tenney and Ben Pratt, Sewer Commissioners, spoke to the Selectmen about the Selectmen taking over the responsibility for the Dam at Gregg Lake. They believe it never should have been their responsibility, rather they did it as a favor to the Selectmen. Selectmen will check with road agent and police chief to see if one of them is willing to be responsible for the lowering and raising of the water. John is in agreement with the Selectmen taking over and will let the Water Commissioners know when they have someone to do the job.

Adjourned 10:20 pm